
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Along with the entire nation, today we remember the amazing life of Queen Elizabeth II and we 

are so sad to hear of her passing at the age of 96. In assembly today, we have remembered the 

Queen and her outstanding reign. Our thoughts are with her family. In due course, I will discuss 

with the School Council suggestions for something to be placed in our memory garden.  

It has been so lovely to see both old faces return and new children both across the school year 

groups and with our new starters in Lerryn Class as we begin our new school year. We have also 

welcomed Mrs Udy to our Early Years team and Mrs Thomas is back after maternity leaveñ

Hurray! Unfortunately we said a sad farewell to Mrs Mollard who left us over the summer break. 

She will be very much missed by staff and pupils alike but we wish her well as she moves on to 

newer things.  

This week, we have kicked off our learning with a Book Week! It has been full of exciting activities 

with a wide range of learning including writing, art, cooking, acting out stories and so much 

more! The staff retold a version of Jack and the Beanstalk yesterday which had the children in 

stitches! We welcomed an author to school who shared her reasons for writing a book and what it is 

like to be an author. Tamar Class (Y4) have been on a school trip this week to The Box in        

Plymouthñthey had a wonderful day full of learning!  

A huge well done to Mr Jones, the Eco-Council and the whole school community for their hard work 

which has allowed us to achieve the Eco Award with Distinction! Amazing! We look forward to the 

continuation and development in the future.  

Please can we keep the drop off at the morning gate as one-wayñthis does keep the line moving 

much faster in the mornings. Children from Year 1 upwards are expected to walk around to their 

classrooms independentlyñthank you for your support. Please do see the reminder below with  

regards to uniform and PE days. There is also second uniform available from the office.                                                                                                                                            

We look forward to seeing everyone again on Monday.                                                                       

Best wishes.             Mrs Pipe, Headteacher 

Lerryn Fowey Loveny Valency Tamar Lynher Camel 

98% 98% 99% 96% 99% 97% 99% 

Attendance Stars  

PE Kits                           PE Days 

Children will need to come to school dressed in their PE kit on PE days.  

Long hair should be tied back. Please wear their usual school jumper/cardigan.  

 

A reminder of the school PE Kit to be worn on PE days ...  

Black shorts, tracksuits or leggings with white or coloured t -shirt (team colours) and  

plimsolls/trainers.  No team football kits, running gear or fashion attire can be worn for 

P.E days.  School jumper must be worn ñnot sports tops.  

Harvest Scarecrows 3 rd ð 7th October  
£1 suggested donation for a *trail card available from the school office during the 

week, everyone in the community welcome to join. All finished cards delivered back 

to school will be entered into a big prize draw for £25 on week of 10 th October.  

 

Can you join our harvest scarecrows? Please make a scarecrow - it could  

be a local person, yourself or someone famous!  Email a photo to 

head@dobwalls.cornwall.sch.uk  by 30 th September along with the location  

of your scarecrow. If you would like us to come and take a photo, please  

call the school office on 320527.  

 

Monday  Y1 

Tuesday  Y3 & Y5 

Wednesday  Y2 

Thursday  EYFS & Y6 

Friday  Y3 & Y4 

*Trail ð along the trail you will 

need to match a photo of 

the scarecrow with the  

location.  Good luck!  

 

 

 

 

Eg 

at Dobwalls School  

mailto:head@dobwalls.cornwall.sch.uk


 

Walking Home  

If you would like your child to walk home or walk to meet you at a place off the school site a permission slip  

must be signed and handed into the office. We already have permission in place for many of our older  

children and this will carry forward into this academic year unless we hear from you. If you are unsure  

whether or not we hold permission for your child, please pop into the school office.  

Snacks and Water  

Please can you ensure that children bring a named drink bottle into school each day. This should contain water only. 

We can refill water bottles but in the current climate we cannot provide the reusable bottles as we did before.  

We have always tried to encourage healthy eating in school and are very lucky to have free fruit provided for all  

infant children for their morning break. Junior children are also welcome to bring in a snack but in an effort to  

encourage all children to eat a healthy snack, we ask that only fruit, vegetables or another healthy alternative be 

provided in a suitable, named container. Obviously this is subject to individual dietary requirements and our õno nutsõ 

policy, but we would appreciate your support in providing healthy food.  

 

This also includes sweets. Can we ask that you donõt send your child into school with  

sweets, even if it is for sharing on a special occasion such as a birthday. Thank you  

 

                 Wrapper Free Friday ñcan you make every snack on Friday wrapper free?!  

Eco School Award ñwith DISCTINCTION! 

We are proud to have achieved our Eco -Schools Award with Distinction in September 

2022.  At Dobwalls, we are committed to looking after our environment and setting 

the right example for everyone around us. Eco -Schools is an environmental educa-

tion programme run internationally by the Foundation for Environmental Education. 

Keep Britain Tidy run the programme in England; which has the most Eco -Schools in 

the world. We are proud to have been named as an Eco -School with Distinction!  

The award recognised our impact in three key areas:  

 Litter- reducing the amount in school and our local areas.  

 Healthy Living -encouraging regular exercise/movement/well being/time in  

            nature.  

 Waste- recycling and re -using, turning off lights and reducing paper use.  

The school have an Eco -Committee member in each class who regularly  

come up with ideas to make a positive difference now for our future.   

The future is Green at Dobwalls!  

Mr DaviesñMarathonman!  

 
On October 2nd, Mr Davies will be running the 

London Marathon in aid of  

Bowel Cancer UK. Next Friday, 

16th September, he will be  

fundraising after school. There 

will be some drinks and treats 

available for 50p each, as well 

as some fundraising games in 

the hall.  Thank you   

2nd Hand School Uniform  

We have a range of second hand school  

uniform available in the office. Please contact 

Mrs Hawke in the office if you are  

interested.  

Coffee Morning 9am ñ10am  

Everyone welcome, in the hall.  

Come for a chat, meet new people, ask any 

questions!  

Please bring a re -useable cup.  

 

Friday 16th September  

Thursday 13th October  

Monday 14th November   


